
August 24, 2021 

 

RE:  Proposed Zoning – Land Development –(Wooten Farms) 
RM5-S 

Docket # W3493 

Existing Zoning 
RS9 
 
TO:  East Ward Council Members, City-County Planning Board Member, City Council Members 
 
Please accept this signed petition on behalf of the residents of Dumont Acres, Kernersville Road 
residents, and adjoining neighbors and may it serve as an official document on the proposed 
development of Wooten Farms, to request immediate discontinuance on Calvin / Community 
roads to be used as a primary / secondary access.  
 
The residents have expressed both verbally and specifically the importance and the impact it 
would have to our existing neighborhood and surrounding areas. 
 

• Maximization of adverse effects, including visual impact of the proposed use on 
adjacent lands and surrounding lands regarding traffic, safety and welfare of the 
residents  

• Nuisance or hazard due to traffic because of the amount of persons who will be using  
Calvin / Community Rd 

• Environmental impacts and protections from significant deterioration of water and air 
resources, wildlife habitat, and other natural resources. 

• Substantial detrimental to adjacent properties, and affect the layout, and general 
development characteristics. 

 
While we understand the need for future development for single family homes we respectfully 
ask that you please reconsider by stopping any additional proposals and future development by 
taking away our privacy, and peace and quiet, and tranquility of life by destroying our existing 
properties. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Residents of Dumont Acres, Kernersville Rd, & adjoining neighbors 
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